

Neighbourhood Planning Meeting.  
Held at St Blazey Community Rooms on 29<sup>th</sup> March 2017.

Present.

Jenny Moore  
Claire Hurley  
June Anderson  
Tracy Edwards  
Louise Pyle  
Jenny Taylor  
Tony Nethercott  
Gaynor Mamo  
Amy Pearce  
James Kittow

Jenny Moore welcomed everybody to the meeting.

Everybody introduced themselves.

Claire Hurley told the group how evidence for the draft policies had been collected from various sources including Cornwall Council and other agencies. The NP must feed into the Cornwall Council Planning Policy.

Tracy Edwards told the group that a questionnaire was now ready for distribution and was looking for volunteers to help with this. Various criticisms of the questionnaire were made.

1. The front page of the questionnaire has the St Blaise Town Council web-site not the NP web-site [www.stblaisenp.co.uk](http://www.stblaisenp.co.uk)
2. Flooding – 2<sup>nd</sup> sentence should say Town Council not Parish Council, 3<sup>rd</sup> sentence should say The proposed project not This. The paragraph should finish with – We hope this project will progress.
3. The end of the last page should say visit the Neighbourhood Planning web-site [www.stblaisenp.co.uk](http://www.stblaisenp.co.uk) not the Town Council website. [www.stblaisetowncouncil.co.uk](http://www.stblaisetowncouncil.co.uk) and to find out more contact Gaynor Mamo. (take out the word or).

The next step is consultation and local functions will be attended and community groups included.

A list of Community Groups was passed around the table. The list is out of date. Tracy will e-mail Gaynor the list who will make amendments before being circulated to the rest of the group for additional amendments. Tony told the group a little of what PL24 community Association do. Claire asked if CRCC could attend their next meeting.

James Kittow said that Fourways Youth club whilst working with PBBL had produced a Youth Audit. There was information in the document that would be of use to the group. Roy Taylor will be asked to provide this.

James also said that the Town Team had Aims and Objectives that could be of use to the group. These can be found on the Town Team web-site at [www.stblazeyanddistricttownteam.org.uk](http://www.stblazeyanddistricttownteam.org.uk) or the PL24 Newsletter.

Amy Pearce volunteered to take on flood issues on behalf of the group as she works for the Environment Agency. Amy said that the EA are happy to work with the NP group.

Louise Pyle volunteered to take on housing on behalf of the group as she works for the Ocean Housing and said that they would also be happy to work with the NP group.

Amy Pearce volunteered to work on heritage issues with Jenny Moore because it is something she has an interest in.

Jenny Taylor and Tony Nethercott will work on footpaths. Jenny Taylor has already written up a list of footpaths in the Town which Gaynor updated, she will send this to Jenny T. Gaynor will keep a look out for the walking group that meet in Co-op car park and see if she can get contact details.

## **Actions**

- 1. Gaynor to update contact list and then the rest of the group to check.**
- 2. Tony to let Claire know date of the next PL24 Community association meeting.**
- 3. CRCC to amend the survey.**
- 4. Jenny Taylor to obtain Fourways Youth Survey.**
- 5. CRCC to gather the Town Team Aims and Objectives.**
- 6. Gaynor to obtain Walking Group contact.**
- 7. Gaynor to add notes of this meeting to the web-site.**
- 8. Gaynor to ask Tamsin for written details of how to use and update the NP web-site. Jenny and Amy will be responsible for this.**

The next meeting will be Wednesday April 26<sup>th</sup> at 6.00pm 2017 in the Community Rooms. The meeting closed at 7.20 pm.